OMPH CHURCH

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday, September 20, 2016

In Attendance: Bob Walsh, Father John McLoughlin, Charlie Marrone, Jim Gee, Theresa Novotnak, Barb Lewis, Marty Long Vincent Mento, Kathy Kizeik and Max Rey

Excused: Ron Carkoski and Fred Lipson

The Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm in the School Library. The opening prayer was given by Barb.

The June 21st meeting minutes were approved by Jim and seconded by Bob.

Pastor report

Music coordinator has been hired, Jill McGowen. The position requires approximately 10 hours a week. Jill will be starting to advertise in the bulletin about restarting the adult choir and will be taking over with the scheduling in November.

Sound system will be replaced by November. It will consist of new microphones, mixer and an ipad to adjust volume. The School will use the old microphones.

Old Business

Greeters- Theresa will hold sign-ups this coming week-end after all masses.

Hospitality- things are moving along. The group is gathering local information from businesses to form a packet to give to new members.

Approximately 120 people attended the Parish Picnic

New Business

Mass with the Anointing of the Sick will take place on November 6^{th} . Charlie will handle making a flyer and the Ladies Auxiliary will handle the reception.

There was some table discussion about brainstorming for what the council will work on this coming year in regards to the "One Who Serves" book. Council was asked to look it over and come with some ideas for the October meeting.

Bible Study will be starting again the class is entitled "Jesus, Priest, Profit and King" times are Sunday- 10am, Monday – 7pm, and Wednesday at the Gees

Reminders

- 1. Shut-In Letters for September Barb
- 2. Next Meeting Thursday, October 20, 2016
- 3. Marty is to lead Prayer at the open and close of next meeting

Closing prayer was given by Barb. The meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm

Minutes submitted by, Rita-Marie Pfautz OMPH Parish Council Secretary